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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL REMOTE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 10th June 2020 AT 7.30PM AT THE LEIGH PARISH CHURCH
Present: Cllr J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr. M. Chandler, Cllr L. Glazebrook, Cllr P. Hooton  and Cllr Morton.
In attendance:   K. Tilling (Parish Clerk), Cllr P. Awford and 5 members of the public. 
1. Welcome and Apologies: 
No apologies to record.  As part of the on-going management of the Covid 19 pandemic, the government issued regulations to permit remote council meetings.  Councillors, the public and press no longer have to be present in a single physical space in order to meet and conduct council business. Parish Councils have been reminded that these regulations will remain in place until 7th May 2021. The restrictions caused by the coronavirus mean that there are no physical meetings at present. As the restrictions are lifted it may be possible for the Parish Council to return to physical meetings. These regulations require the council to offer remote access to meetings until 7th May 2021 or earlier if the government repeals the legislation 
2. Declarations of Interest:
There were no declarations of interest.
3. To formally approve the Minutes of the last meeting:
The minutes from the previous on 13th May 2020 were approved. Proposed by Cllr Arkell and seconded by Cllr Hooton. All unanimous.
4. To discuss planning applications and consider responses for the following:
Update on 20/00140/OUT – Outline application for up to 150 dwellings, associated infrastructure, ancillary facilities, open space and landscaping. Construction of a new vehicular and pedestrian access to the A4019.
Further discussions about the 150 houses followed on from the meeting last month. There are still only a few comments showing on the planning portal although it is known that residents had submitted feedback. The current planning application for the 40 houses is also not approved at present, even though some consultees are referring to this as the extant permission. TBC have just said that they are still in negotiations.  It is worth reminding all that the three closest schools are full so anyone living on this new estate will have to drive their children to a school regardless of the bus service running past the estate entrance. The reports submitted for this application have little regard for the local residents and those with an interest in the area. Parish Councillors considered doing a leaflet drop to all those at Coombe Hill to ensure that everyone is aware of the current proposals and that any previous comments will not have been brought forward to the new application. The proposed density per hectare is alarming. Parish Councillors wait to see if there will be any minor downward amendments in suggested house numbers.  There is still time to submit a comment either directly to the planning portal or via email. It is suggested that the submission is monitored to ensure that it gets published.

5. To discuss the recent Highways communication regarding the M5 Junction 10 Improvements Scheme.
A number of households at Coombe Hill have received a letter dated 27 May 2020 regarding the M5 junction 10 Improvements Scheme.  The letter goes on to say that as part of this funding application it is hoped to improve the A38/A4019 junction at Coombe Hill. To do this the Highways are hoping to carry out surveys within the vicinity and were asking for access to private land in order to carry out these surveys. People reacted to this letter in many different ways but it became apparent that the suggested website was useless for information as it only gave out general information. (www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/j10) . Residents also received conflicting information and it was also apparent that this work was in the very early stages despite it requesting a response to the Highways letter within 10 days.  Largely due to the Covid 19 situation, work has only been viewed by looking at maps.  A public consultation for the Coombe Hill alterations is planned for the Autumn and the target date for all improvement work to be completed by 2024. A map of the area to be surveyed would be a good starting point, together with clarification on what surveys were going to be done, when and why.  It was also thought that there were some people that perhaps should have received a copy of the letter.  Cllr Awford suggested that the development of the Cyber Park is the key to the whole scheme.
It was agreed that the Clerk would write to the Highways Department and seek further information and details about the proposed work as the current information was too vague.
6. To formally approve the financial update including the approval of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return and Certificate of Exemption for 2019/2020
Due to issues with getting the accounts audited (due to the current Covid 19 situation), they are not ready for the meeting tonight. They need to be agreed by 31st July 2020 or a letter needs to go to the PKF Littlejohn informing hem that it will be late. Parish Councils have been warned that they will charge £40 plus vat for issuing a late submission letter.This will be on the agenda for next month. The finances came in on budget.

New financial expenditure to be approved at this meeting:

Insurance, membership of GAPTC and upgrade to PC Laptop. Proposed by Cllr Arkell, sconded by Cllr Glazebrook.
Meeting closed 20:40
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